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James E. Deacon, Solid Waste Coordinator
Morris County Municipal Utilities Authority
214A Center Grove Road

Randolph, NJ 07869

Dear Mr. Deacon:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in
receipt of a proposed amendment to the Morris County District Solid Waste Management Plan
(County Plan) dated January 28, 2020. This amglchﬁént to the County Plan proposes County Plan
inclusion of revised hours of operation for-waste acceptance and processing at the two (2) Morris
County Municipal Utilities Authority’s (MCMUA) Transfer Station/Materials Recovery Facilities
(TS/MRF) located in the Township of Mount Olive and the Township of Parsippany-Troy Hills.
Specifically, the revised hours of operation are included in the County Plan as follows:

Township of Mount Olive TS/MRF:

e Acceptance of waste: Monday through Friday: 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Saturday: 7:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

e Processing of waste: Monday through Friday: 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Saturday: 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. '

Township of Parsippany-Troy Hills TS/MRF:

» Acceptance of waste: Monday through Friday: 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Saturday: 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.

s Processing of waste: Monday through Friday: 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Saturday: 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Pursuant to N.JLA.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of revised hours of operation can be accomplished
via an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the revised hours of eperation
at the two (2) MCMUA TS/MRFs are hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to

NJ.A.C. 7:26-6.11(1).
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If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609)
292-4393 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

S twecl (1. Viehuroehes

Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning and Licensing
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